


City of Nashua
CITY COUNCIL MINUTES
City Council Chambers, City Hall
The Nashua City Council met in special session on May 21, 2020 in Council Chambers at City Hall.  Pursuant to Iowa Code 21.8 the meeting was also held electronically due to concerns of Covid-19 and social distancing guidelines put in place by Governor Kim Reynolds.  The meeting was called to order at 6:35PM with Mayor Betsinger presiding. Council members present were Scott Cerwinske, Thomas Johnson, and Harold Kelleher III. Charles Shelby attended remotely and Alex Anthofer was absent.    City employee(s) City Clerk John Ott was present. There were no guests in attendance.  

Mayor Betsinger asked for a motion to approve the agenda.  Cerwinske Motioned. Johnson Seconded. Motion Carried.  

Mayor Betsinger asked if anyone had any public comments. There were no public comments. 

After discussing the Butler-Bremer Communications contract, the council decided that it could be advantageous to the city to lease the property to Butler-Bremer Communications. Mayor Betsinger called for a motion to approve setting a public hearing.  Kelleher Motioned. Cerwinske Seconded.  Motion Carried.  A public hearing was set and the public hearing will be held at the next regular scheduled city council meeting to be held on June 1, 2020 at 7:00PM.  

The council discussed the estimates for getting the electrical service upgrade at the campground. They approved the bid for Demro Electric to complete Phase 1 of the project for $13, 950 which included any charges from MidAmerican Energy.  Cerwinske Motioned to approve the bid.  Kelleher Seconded. Motion Carried.  

There was no other business. Cerwinske motioned to adjourn. Kelleher Seconded. Motion Carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:40PM.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
Pending Approval by City Council 
                                                                                                                                                                               John Ott
                                                                                                                                                                City Clerk


 
 






